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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 4th August 2014
Present:
Mark Sains
Secretary


Tony Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward


Chris Green


Simon Cain

1 Chairman’s Comments
Due to SH not being able to make the meeting, no chairman’s comments were given.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Stuart Harries & Elaine Harries
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for July were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
MS still needed to print out the descriptions to the committee positions and emails to DD.
TG highlighted that moving the AGM forward a week would still put time pressure on producing the accounts. The committee still feels that the 23rd October would ensure the best turnout but appreciates that we cannot put any pressure on the auditor. To reduce this from happening again, the committee wants to change the rules governing timing of the AGM to allow early November – this will be raised as part of this year’s AGM.

EH to confirm that the Working Men’s Club can be booked (and paid) for the 23rd October.

5 Secretary Report

We would like to welcome 7 new members to Stopsley Striders.

Correspondence received from the University of Bedfordshire regarding a route for a 10k race in February/March. MS to respond with suggestions and indicate that TG will be in contact soon.
Correspondence received from Fairlands Valley Spartans thanking Lynn Doyle for her help during the Relays.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: £258.93
Bank: £11,751.62
Deposit: £104.01

Charity: £1990.64
7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in July 2014
July is always one of our busiest months for racing and this year is no exception.
Saturday 5th Amanda Rankin ran the London Park Run and Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Dublin Clontarf Half Marathon recording a PB time of 1.45.03. He was also extremely pleased with his 10k split time.
Sunday 6th  Amanda Rankin ran a PB in the Perran Sands 4 mile event then on Wednesday 9th she then achieved an even better PB in the Summer Turkey Trot 4 mile event and on Saturday 12th she then ran the Bodmin Park Run. Some of us go on holiday for a rest!!!
Saturday 12th  Kim and Chris Caddy ran a 22 mile fell race ovr Snowdon and 6 other summits. This included an 8000 foot of climbs. Well done to them for an amazing achievement.
Sunday 13th  This was the date for the second race in the Luton Series the 5k event held at Wardown Park. We had a good turnout of Striders and PB runs were achieved by Simon Cain, Matt Crossland, Paul  Sparks, Selina Burris, Kelvin Chadwick and Suzanne Walsh. Chris Lamont was first Vet 60. 
This event was also the first race for many of our “Beginners” who all completed the course very well. At this point we must say a massive thank you to all our coaches and helpers who put in a lot of time and effort over the past 12 weeks. We would like to single out Gill McLaren for a special mention as although she does not drive she has ensured that she has been up at the club, or organised a replacement, in order to make sure that her group of beginners have been well catered for. She also gave up her race in order to run in this event ensuring her group felt confident in their first race. 
John Chapman ran the New Forest 10 miles.
Sunday 20th Thirty Striders took part in the last leg of the Luton Series. The 10k event was held at Venue 360 in what turned out to be a very successful event, in hot conditions.
One PB recorded by Daniel Mann.
In the race: Liz Rollinson 1st Vet, Chris Lamont V50, PJ Hough V70
1st Vet team: Adrian Copp, Chris Lamont, Gez Fallon and Paul Keech
In the series: Chris Lamont First V60 and Karen Ashby First V55
It was also the County Championships where Liz Rollinson V40, Chris Lamont V60, Alan Weir V65, PJ Hough V75, and Jim McIntosh V80
Well done to all and thank you Elaine for sending me these results and also to you and your team for the administration in the series.
Christine Hunter ran a PB in the Olympic Park 5 miles. We also had 6 Striders racing in the London Anniversary 5 miles – Andy and Judy Reid where Judy ran a PB, Pam and Phill Abbitt and Chris and Gill McLaren.  Glynn Simmons ran the Wycombe half marathon.
Sunday 27th  Nathan Scott finished second overall in the Milton Keynes Sprint Triathlon.
Wednesday 30th      We had a number of Striders running the Doug Anderson County Championship 5k. The results that we are aware of are: Chris Lamont 1st V60 in race and County Champs and set new V60 5k club record, Dave Debnam 1st V65 County Champs
PJ Hough 1st V75 County Champs. 
Lee Murphy ran the Milton Keynes 10k.
Thursday 31st  We only had a small number of Striders taking part in the Stevenage Relays and this could be due to racing the previous night on holiday or just not wishing to take part in this event. We were only able to field one male senior team and one male vet team and just one ladies vet team. But this all pales into insignificance as the racing was abandoned due to a runner collapsing.
We would like to thank Fairland Valley Spartans for handling the situation in a very calm and professional manner, keeping everyone informed of the situation. Naturally we wish him a full and speedy recovery.
Very importantly we would like to thank and praise Lynn Doyle. She assisted paramedics in their job and Lynn was on hand to assist with resuscitation of the athlete. We know that she would not like to be in the limelight but feel that we are very lucky here at Striders to have people who are willing to help out at such an awful incident. Thankfully the man was resuscitated and taken to hospital and we understand he has now been discharged and is ok.
Fairland Valley also asked for any first aiders to help and Gez Fallon came forward although he was not required.
Thank you to you both and here at Stopsley Striders we are very proud of you.
We also like to keep you updated on Striders who are currently not running but we are pleased to see that Thom Darby is back racing again after 2 years.
Louise is progressing and running again although only a little at the moment, Adrian Moore has been given the “all clear” and we are very pleased to hear that! Alan Taylor is taking medication and is feeling ok although his treatment has given him numerous problems so is currently not going down that route at present. Bev Green has not been seen for a while and we understand is still having problems with her Achilles. Tony Green has had a set back with his knee but you can’t keep a good man down, so he is working with his physio and managing to some work in the gym. We wish all our fellow Striders a speedy recovery.
Bill and Karen also wish Dave Hall good luck for his venture this month
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month for July was awarded to:
· Lynn Doyle for her assistance during the FVS Relays
· Jim McIntosh for running the Luton Series as the Stopsley Striders oldest active member

9 A.O.B

AW discussed the aquathlon (6th September)

· Spoke to Nathan Scott about organising a swimming coaching session

· To put a form on the front desk

· Email DD with some information

· TG suggested that if there was enough interest, then Striders would pay for some pool time

SC asked about what would happen with empty committee positions

· Unnamed positions do not have to be filled (the committee can add new members out of the AGM up to 6 members if required)

· Secretary and Treasurer are needed

· Need to remember to announce that new committee members are required

TG thanks everyone for the kind words on his recovery from a knee operation
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